Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing
DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
The Florida Department of Environmental Protection announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: December 7, 2023, 4:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m., EST

PLACE: Collier Public Library – Naples Regional Branch, 650 Central Ave., Naples, FL 34102
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The purpose of this public meeting is to obtain public comments on the State 404 Program permit application for the proposed Bellmar development in Collier County (ST404_396364). The applicant, Collier Enterprises, applied for a State 404 permit on December 28, 2020, to discharge dredge or fill material into “waters of the United States” (WOTUS). The proposed project will be located east of Golden Gate Estates, approximately 2.29 miles south of Oil Well Road (County Road 858). The proposed discharges would impact approximately 144 acres of wetlands deemed WOTUS. To offset wetland impacts, the applicant will place approximately 2,570 acres into conservation, including wetland preservation and enhancement, exotic vegetation removal, and maintenance and supplemental planting. A Public Notice for this project was issued on August 16, 2022, and November 6, 2023. 

During the public comment period provided in Rule 62-331.060, Florida Administrative Code (F.A.C.), any interested person may submit written comments on this State 404 permit application. All comments will be considered in making the final decision, as provided in Rule 62-331.060, F.A.C.

Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability or family status. Persons who require special accommodations under the American with Disabilities Act (ADA) or persons who require translation services (free of charge) are asked to contact Stacie Taylor at (850)245-2118 or LEP@FloridaDEP.gov at least ten (10) days before the meeting. If you have a hearing or speech impairment, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, (800)955-8771 (TDD) or (800)955-8770 (voice). 

For more information or to obtain a copy of the agenda, please visit: 
https://floridadep.gov/south/sd-permitting/content/state-404-program-public-notices. 
For questions not answered on the website, you may contact Toby Schwetje, DEP South District Office, Florida Department of Environmental Protection, 2295 Victoria Ave., Suite 364, Fort Myers, FL 33902; call (239)344-5631; or email Toby.Schwetje@FloridaDEP.gov. 
